
MVAQN MINUTES Saturday, October 16, 2021 

Epiphany Lutheran Church 1:30 pm 

Attendance:  Jennifer Greenup, Ann Diller, Harriet Knudson, Chris Zurbuchen, Linda 

Morgan, Helen Willis and Deb Bentley with Jennifer chairing today’s meeting. 

Secretary’s Report:  No changes to last month’s minutes.  They are available on the 

website. 

Treasurer’s Report:  We have a balance of $1163.18.  We have had $165 in recent 

deposits from dues and 12 paid members so far.   

Old Business:  If you haven’t yet paid dues of $15, please mail to: 

Chris Zurbuchen 

501 Ridgecrest Dr. 

Yellow Springs, OH  45387  

Since several members asked for individual crazy quilt squares back, we decided to 

take apart our large crazy quilt that Linda Morgan has been keeping.  She will suggest 

some dates for small groups to help disassemble it. 

New Business:  Chris Z. has suggested that we join the Yellow Springs Art Council.  

There is a members show in April.  Dues are $35 a year for under 65 and $25 a year for 

over 65.  More information can be found at YSartscouncil.org. 

Helen spoke about the quilt show at Troy-Hayner that she is organizing for June 2022.  

Please let her know by Nov. 1 if you would like to submit a quilt depicting something in 

the Troy area.  The size should be a perimeter of 100-200”.  She will be asking for a 

photo of your progress in March so she can start planning the hanging.  She will ask the 

Batty Binders to participate also.   

Helen also told us that Brian Partin’s quilts featuring angels will be used at Troy-Hayner 

for their holiday decorations.  Helen might organize a group viewing for those that wish 

to see them sometime before Christmas…details following. 

We are not having a Saturday meeting in November because it falls close to 

Thanksgiving.  Typically we do not have a December meeting, so we are looking 



forward to our annual January pot-luck.  We need a host house for (hopefully) January 

15.  Please let Jennifer know if you would like to host. 

Program:  Linda led a program on tatting.  She brought examples of her work that 

includes tatting, several books, and samples.  She then led us in trying to do it 

ourselves (some were more successful than others!) She suggested a good guide book:  

One Shuttle Tatting by Lindsay Rogers.  Thank you to Linda for sharing your expertise! 

Secretary’s note:  Don’t forget about the CQAFA “Fall Exhibition” at the Cincinnati 

Nature Center October 22-24.  It is located at 4940 Tealtown Rd. in Milford.  There is a 

fee for parking. 

Show and Tell 

We adjourned at 3:25 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Ann Diller, Secretary 

 


